Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Mon. April 15th.2024 at 7.30 pm
Present:
Mr.Ray Browne (Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)
                Three Councillors, One Elector, Mr.Dan Roper (NCC), Mrs.Susan Holland (BDC)

Apologies:   Gail Hegarty, Stan Cutts, Rachel Scarff, Melanie Rodgers
1. Minutes of the 2023 meeting were confirmed and signed by the Chairman
2. Fuel Allotment Charity The chairman Paul Elsegood gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £14,800 had been given in grants to 34 beneficiaries. Broadland District Council now leased an area of woodland at Horsford to form part of the Broadland Country Park
3. County Council Report Mr.Roper said that guidelines from Natural England now threatened the Western Link Road but these would be challenged. The devolution deal had been accepted which would mean an election for a leader of NCC in May 2025.
4. District Council Report Mrs.Holland said that savings had been identified to enable budgets to be balanced and an agreement had been reached to oease out unused parts of the Horizon Centre.
5. Police Report  Five crimes recorded in February.
6. Airport Committee Report Gail Hegarty sent her apologies and would report at the next Parish Council meeting.
7. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk had distributed copies.. Balances carried forward totalled £92,805 which included £56,304 Community Infrastructure Levy from recent housing developments. 
8. Chairman’s Annual Report was submitted by Mr.Browne





   The Council continue to oppose the application for 50 dwellings on land behind Newton Street accessed from Manor Road. The Council are totally opposed to this development which they feel is not supported by local infrastructure and transport links. 

   The Council set up a small working group to look at how funds generated by a levy on development in the village can be deployed on improvements to infrastructure and facilities. Picnic tables have been installed in Horsham Park and further benches will be provided at Swan Plain. The old wooden fencing at Swan Plain that had been patched up for years has been replaced by steel “estate style” fencing which will require very little maintenance. These funds have also provided new noticeboards and a Community Access Defibrillator has been ordered to be mounted on the front of the St.Faiths Centre. The Council has successfully obtained approval from Broadland District Council to access further funds held by them to provide additional play equipment at Horsham Park.

   The Council continually receive complaints about the standard of urban verge cutting in Horsham St.Faith which hitherto has been carried out by contractors working for Norfolk County Council. After some negotiations NCC have agreed to release some funding and the Parish Council has added these verges to their existing contract with a local contractor.

   During the autumn a very large limb fell from a beech tree in the churchyard into the grounds of the Priory. The Council are grateful for the co-operation of Mr.Benton in allowing access to get this removed. Further work will be necessary to remove the entire tree but up to now the ground has been saturated and machinery would cause unnecessary damage to the area.

   Once or twice in the past year with members ill or on holiday, meetings have become close to being inquorate. The Council have addressed this matter and Michael O’Connor and Christine Quinton have recently been co-opted to the Council.

   Finally I would like to thank our Clerk for his assistance and advice to all members of the Council 

Any other business  None.
The meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.
